Council Chambers

City Hall, Saskatoon, Sask.
Monday, July 17, 2006

at 6:00 p.m.

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF CITY COUNCIL

PRESENT: His Worship the Mayor, in the Chair;
Councillors Alm, Birkmaier, Dubois, Fortosky, Heidt, Hnatyshyn,
Neault, Paulsen, Penner, and Wyant;
A/City Manager Gauthier;
City Solicitor Dust;
General Manager, Corporate Services Bilanski;
General Manager, Fire and Protective Services Bentley;
General Manager, Infrastructure Services Uzelman;
AJGeneral Manager, Utility Services Hildebrandt;
AJ/City Clerk Hall; and
Council Assistant Mitchener

Moved by Councillor Penner, Seconded by Councillor Dubois,

THAT the minutes of meeting of City Council held on June 26, 2006, be approved.

CARRIED.

Moved by Councillor Birkmaier, Seconded by Councillor Paulsen,

THAT Council go into Committee of the Whole to consider the reports of the Administration
and Committees.

CARRIED.

His Worship the Mayor appointed Councillor Birkmaier as Chair of the Committee of the Whole.
Council went into Committee of the Whole with Councillor Birkmaier in the Chair.

Committee arose.

Councillor Birkmaier, Chair of the Committee of the Whole, made the following report:

THAT while in Committee of the Whole, the following matters were considered and dealt with as
stated:
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“REPORT NO. 8-2006 OF THE MUNICIPAL PLANNING COMMISSION

1. Caswell Hill Local Area Plan Implementation:

1. Development Plan Land Use Map Amendment
to re-designate properties in the Caswell Hill Neighbourhood
from ‘Special Area Commercial’ to ‘Mixed Use’;

2. Development Plan Caswell Hill Land Use Policy Map Amendment
to re-designate properties from ‘Commercial Policy District’
to * Mixed Use Policy District’;

3. Development Plan Text Amendment - Section 4.2 to add Mixed Use
to the list of Land Use Designations; and

4. Zoning Bylaw Text Amendment — MX1 — Mixed Use 1 Zoning District.

Applicant: City of Saskatoon — City Planning Branch

(File No. CK. 4000-6)

RECOMMENDATION:

1)

that City Council approve the required advertising respecting
the proposal to:

a)

b)

d)

amend the City of Saskatoon Development Plan
Land Use Map to redesignate properties from
‘Commercial’ to ‘Mixed Use’ as indicated on
Attachment 1 to the report of the General Manager,
Community Services Department dated
June 12, 2006;

amend the City of Saskatoon Development Plan
Caswell Hill Land Use Policy Map to redesignate
properties from ‘Commercial Policy District’ to
‘Mixed Use Policy District’” as indicated on
Attachment 2 to the report of the General Manager,
Community Services Department dated
June 12, 2006;

amend Section 4.2 of the City of Saskatoon
Development Plan to add ‘Mixed Use’ designation to
the list of Land Use Designations; and

amend Section 12.12 of the City of Saskatoon
Zoning Bylaw to amend the purpose of the Zoning
District and the front yard landscaping requirement
for the MX1 Zoning District;
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2)

3)

4)

ADOPTED.

that the General Manager, Community Services Department,
be requested to prepare the required notice for advertising
the proposed amendment;

that the City Solicitor be requested to prepare the required
bylaws; and

that at the time of the public hearing, City Council consider
the Municipal Planning Commission’s recommendation that
the proposed Development Plan and Zoning Bylaw
Amendments be approved.

Attached is a copy of the report of the General Manager, Community Services Department dated
June 12, 2006, with respect to the above matter.

Your Commission has reviewed the report with the Administration and supports the
recommendations of the Community Services Department, as outlined above.

2. Application for Direct Control District Approval — Persephone Theatre
Portion of Surface Parcel 153940776, Block X, Plan 101856427
100 Spadina Crescent East, Central Business District
Applicant: Mr. Lawrence Dressel, AODBT Architecture Interior
Design/Peter Smith Architects

(File No. CK. 4129-15)

RECOMMENDATION: 1)

2)

that the overall concept plans for the Persephone Theatre
project, as outlined in Attachment 2 to the report of the
Community Services Department dated June 14, 2006, be
approved; and

that the General Manager, Community Services Department,
be authorized to issue Development Permits which are in
substantial conformance with the approved plans and which
comply with the conditions of approval under the
Architectural Control District.

Attached is a copy of the report of the Community Services Department dated June 14, 2006, with

respect to the above matter.

Your Commission has reviewed the report with the Administration and the applicant, including
issues relating to seating capacity, use of the facility by other groups, parking provisions, signage,
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exterior materials for the building, accessibility issues, public access to the facility, timing of the
performances, suggestions from the Design Review Committee about the colour selection and the
design elements for the north building facade, and the timing of construction.

Following review of the matter, your Commission is supporting the recommendations of the
Community Services Department as outlined above.

The A/City Clerk distributed a picture of the proposed Persephone Theatre development.

IT WAS RESOLVED: that the recommendation be adopted.

REPORT NO. 9-2006 OF THE MUNICIPAL PLANNING COMMISSION

1. Pleasant Hill Local Area Plan Implementation:

1. Development Plan Amendment to re-designate properties
in the Pleasant Hill Neighbourhood;

2. Development Plan Amendment to introduce a new Pleasant Hill
Land Use Policy Map; and

3. Zoning Bylaw Map Amendment to rezone properties
in the Pleasant Hill Neighbourhood.

Applicant: City of Saskatoon — City Planning Branch

(File No. CK. 4351-1)

RECOMMENDATION: 1) that City Council approve the advertising respecting the
proposal to:

a) amend the City of Saskatoon Development Plan
Land Use Map to re-designate properties in the
Pleasant Hill Neighbourhood as indicated on
Attachment 1 to the report of the Community
Services Department dated June 20, 2006;

b) amend the City of Saskatoon Development Plan
Pleasant Hill Land Use Policy Map to re-designate
properties in the Pleasant Hill Neighbourhood as
indicated on Attachment2 to the report of the
Community Services Department dated June 20,
2006; and

C) amend the City of Saskatoon Zoning Bylaw to
rezone properties in the Pleasant Hill Neighbourhood
as indicated on Attachment 3 to the report of the
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Community Services Department dated June 20,
2006;

2) that the General Manager, Community Services
Department, be requested to prepare the required notice for
advertising the proposed amendments;

3) that the City Solicitor be requested to prepare the required
Bylaws; and

4) that at the time of the Public Hearing, City Council consider
the Municipal Planning Commission’s recommendation that
the proposed amendments to the Development Plan and
Zoning Bylaw be approved.

ADOPTED.

Attached is a copy of the report of the General Manager, Community Services Department dated
June 20, 2006, with respect to proposed land use and zoning changes recommended in the Pleasant
Hill Local Area Plan for implementation to ensure future compatible land use in the
neighbourhood.

Your Commission has reviewed the proposed amendments with the Administration. In addition,
your Commission received a presentation from Mr. Fred Betker, representing the owner of
425 Avenue P South, outlining concerns relating to consultation and with respect to the proposed
rezoning from IL1 to MX1 in that it may impact future development on the site.

Following discussion of this matter, your Commission is supporting the recommendations of the
Administration as outlined above.
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ADMINISTRATIVE REPORT NO. 14-2006

Section A - COMMUNITY SERVICES

Al) Sale of Parcels of Land in Auto Mall Area
Brand Road and Melville Street
(File No. CK 4215-1, LA 4134-4)

RECOMMENDATION: 1)

2)

3)

4)

5)

6)

7)

BACKGROUND

that the Land Branch Manager be authorized to sell Parcel
B1, Plan 00SA12065 and Proposed Parcel S to the highest
bidder through a public tender process, subject to the road
closure, the rezoning and conditions of sale as outlined in
this report;

that if the parcels are not sold through the tender process,
they be placed for sale over the counter, on a first-come,
first-served basis, subject to the conditions outlined in
Recommendation 1.;

that His Worship the Mayor and the City Clerk be authorized
to execute the necessary documentation to complete the sale
of the properties;

that City Council be asked to approve the advertising
respecting the proposal to rezone lands within the Auto Mall
area and CN Industrial area outlined in Attachment 3;

that the City Solicitor be requested to prepare the necessary
Bylaw;

that the General Manager, Community Services Department,
be requested to prepare the required notice for advertising
the amendments; and

that the Development Services Manager and the Municipal
Planning Commission be asked to report to City Council at
the time of the Public Hearing.

At its meeting held May 26, 2006, the Land Bank Committee further considered the April 12, 2006,
report of the General Manager, Community Services, a copy of which is attached (Attachment 1).

The Committee resolved:
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“1. that the Administration be instructed to undertake whatever steps are necessary
to effect the sale of Parcel J in the Auto Mall area at the same time as Parcel B,
under the conditions outlined in Option 3 of the report of the General Manager,
Community Services Department dated April 12, 2006; and

2. that the Administration report direct to City Council recommending approval
of steps to undertake the sale by tender of Parcel B and Parcel J in the Auto
Mall at the same time, under the conditions outlined in Option 3 of the report
of the General Manager, Community Services Department dated April 12,
2006.”

It should be noted that the description of the two subject parcels needed to be amended as a result
of the re-subdivision process and as illustrated on the attached Plan of Proposed Subdivision
(Attachment 2). The parcels are now described as Parcel B1 (fronting Brand Road) and Parcel S
(at the corner of Brand Road and Melville Street).

REPORT

Your Administration has undertaken a variety of steps to move forward towards the sale of these
parcels by public tender. Firstly, steps have been taken to close a portion of Melville Street
currently existing south of Parcel B1 and the Saskatoon Light and Power parcel between Clarence
Avenue and Brand Road. All relevant agencies, including the Department of Highways, have
consented to this proposed road closure. A public hearing has been scheduled for July 17, 2006, at
which time City Council will consider a bylaw to close a portion of Melville Street. It should be
noted that should Council adopt the road closure bylaw, the existing Melville Street roadway will
remain in place until the new portion of Melville Street has been constructed and becomes
operational.

Secondly, the Land Manager has submitted rezoning applications to rezone proposed Parcel S from
IL1 (H) District to AM District and to remove the holding provision from the balance of the lands
which will front Melville Street and which are currently zoned IL (H) District. The Development
Services Branch, Community Services Department has indicated that a report respecting these
applications will be submitted for consideration by the Municipal Planning Commission at its
meeting to be held August 8, 2006, further considered by City Council for authorization to
advertise the bylaw amendments on July 17, 2006, and a public hearing of City Council for the
Zoning Bylaw amendments on August 14, 2006.

The Land Branch, Community Services Department has proceeded to obtain approval of the Plan
of Proposed Subdivision which will be further processed for issuance of titles subject to approval
by City Council of the Road Closure Bylaw. Additionally, the Infrastructure Services Department
is proceeding to complete the underground servicing along the new road allowance for Melville
Street and expects that road construction may be completed by the end of the 2006 construction
season. If delays occur due to unforeseen reasons (e.g. weather conditions) and road construction
is not completed as scheduled, this will not delay the sale of Proposed Parcel S. One of the
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conditions of sale will be that the City will undertake its reasonable efforts to complete the
servicing of this parcel on or before July 31, 2007.

Pricing and Terms and Conditions of Sale of Parcel B1 and Parcel S

As indicated in the April 12, 2006, report of the General Manager, Community Services
Department, the recommended reserve bid price for sale of this fully serviced Parcel B (now Parcel
B1) was $645,000 ($213,871 per acre). This price was based on an examination of recent
comparable sales in the Auto Mall area. It was originally expected that the sale of this parcel
would occur before servicing costs increase relating to off-site services. It is now expected that off-
site service levies will increase 22.2 percent and as a result the recommended reserve bid price for
this parcel is $707,000 ($233,333 per acre).

Additionally, Option 3 (as noted in Attachment 1) states that the Sale Agreement would require the
purchaser to provide the City with a letter of credit amounting to 20 percent of the purchase price.
This would encourage the purchaser to satisfy the nine-month construction requirement, following
completion of the sale process including possession of the property. This letter of credit would be
released back to the purchaser upon satisfying the construction requirement.

With respect to proposed Parcel S it is recommended that a reserve bid price of $540,000
($287,234 per acre) be approved. This price is based on the same pricing analysis as noted for
Parcel B1. The higher price differential on a per acre basis is related to the smaller size,
configuration and location of the site at the corner of Brand Road and Melville Street.

It is recommended that this parcel be sold subject to the same nine-month construction and letter of
credit requirement as noted for Parcel B1. Additionally, several other terms and conditions of sale
would need to be in place including possession of the property upon the City completing the
subdivision, Plan of Survey, and obtaining Certificate of Title. With respect to completion of
servicing, the Sale Agreement would provide that the City would undertake its reasonable efforts to
complete the servicing of the site on or before July 31, 2007. Should City Council adopt the
recommendations respecting the sale of these parcels, approve the Road Closure Bylaw scheduled
for a public hearing on July 17, 2006, and approve the rezoning application scheduled for a public
hearing on August 14, 2006, the Land Branch Manager would immediately proceed with the public
tender process for the sale of both parcels at the same time.

JUSTIFICATION

As noted in previous reports respecting the Auto Mall area and the purchase of privately-owned
lands south of Melville Street to facilitate the relocation of Melville Street, there is sufficient
demonstrated demand for additional auto mall sites in this area.

OPTIONS
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There are no practical and viable options.

POLICY IMPLICATIONS

There are no policy implications.

FINANCIAL IMPACT

The development and servicing of the subject parcels is self-supporting through the City’s Land
Bank Program. The net proceeds from the sale of these parcels will be deposited in the City’s
Property Realized Reserve.

COMMUNICATIONS

Notification will be undertaken through the public tender process.

PUBLIC NOTICE

As the subject parcels are being sold at fair market value and through a public tender process,
Public Notice pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C01-021, Public Notice Policy is not required.

ATTACHMENTS

1. April 12, 2006, Report of the General Manager, Community Services Department
2. Plan of Proposed Subdivision dated May 10, 2006
3. Proposed Rezoning Map

Councillor Wyant excused himself from discussion and voting on the matter due to a conflict of
interest and left the Council Chamber.

IT WAS RESOLVED: that the recommendation be adopted.

Councillor Wyant re-entered the Council Chamber.
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A2)  Blairmore Multi-District Park/School Site — Phase 11 Design
(File No. LS 4110-9; CK. 4110-32)

RECOMMENDATION:

ADOPTED.

BACKGROUND

1)

2)

3)

that the information be received;

that City Council award a contract to Friggstad Downing
Henry Architects, to provide the Consultant Services for
the design and contract administration services for the
Blairmore Centre Phase Il project, based on their
Expression of Interest submission; and

that the City Solicitor be requested to prepare the
appropriate contract, and that His Worship the Mayor and
the City Clerk be authorized to execute the contract
documents under the Corporate Seal.

During its May 23, 2006 meeting, City Council resolved, in part:

“1)  that Council agree in principle to the inclusion of a walking track in Phase
I1, and that the Administration be instructed to report on a suitable method

of financing;

2) that City Council authorize an expenditure of up to $2,220,000 for the
design of the Competitive Aquatic Centre Phase Il, to be funded from
initial borrowing for the Blairmore project;

3) that City Council authorize the Administration to release the Expression of
Interest document to select a consultant team to prepare the design and
construction document phases associated with the Competitive Aquatic
Centre Phase I1;”

The City of Saskatoon released an Expression of Interest (EOI) for Consultant Services
regarding the Blairmore Centre Phase Il. The new competitive aquatic centre will meet the
needs of competitive aquatic groups as well as cater to the needs of the community at large. This
EOI includes the design of the ten-lane competitive pool, a warm-up/leisure pool (with zero
depth entry), water slide and water toys, springboards, towers, spectator seating, support
amenities, service rooms, expanded change rooms, connecting corridor, family washroom,
expanded fitness room, the servery, multi-purpose rooms and a walk/jog track (finishing of
interior construction may be delayed due to funding).

The Expression of Interest was publicly advertised in the Saskatoon Star Phoenix June 3" and
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the Sunday Sun June 3" and 10™, as well as facsimile distributed to local consultant offices, June
2" Three EOI were received by noon, June 13™. All submissions were circulated, on receipt,
and discussed at a selection committee meeting on June 15, 2006. The Selection Committee
made up of Community Services and Infrastructure Services representatives, a Technical
Committee representative of the Competitive Aquatic groups, a Cost Analyst representative, as
well as representation from both the Public and Catholic School Administrations, selected the
submission from Friggstad Downing Henry Architects (FDHA).

JUSTIFICATION

The Expression of Interest required the Prime Consultant to identify scopes of expertise
pertaining to the competitive and leisure pool functions regarding pool, pool sound, pool
lighting, acoustic, CBIP (Commercial Building Incentive Program), LEED (Leadership in
Environmental and Energy Design), Third Party Commissioning, in addition to the services of
the structural, electrical, and mechanical engineering firms.

The construction budget is identified as $21,020,325, comprised of the servery, multi-purpose
rooms, and expanded fitness room deferred from Phase 1; and all the noted Phase Il design
components. The Design budget is identified as $23,500,325 as the Walk/Jog track is included
within the Phase 1l design, but not fully funded to construction.

The selection criteria included Institutional Building Design Excellence and experience; project
specific technical, budget, and schedule performance; work Plan and methodology; as well as the
identification of fee and disbursement costs. The Blairmore Centre Phase Il project identifies an
aggressive design to tender schedule as well as the clause that the City of Saskatoon reserved the
right to change sub-consultants. All factors were reviewed and discussed during selection
deliberations.

Funding for the Blairmore Centre Phase Il project, Consultant Services fees, was approved in the
2006 Capital Budget Plan — 2160 Park Development, Blairmore Suburban Multi-District — Civic
Recreation Facility (Phase 1) and Competitive Aquatic Centre (Phase II).

OPTIONS
There are no options as the contract follows the Canadian Standard Form of Contract for
Architectural Services that includes a basic service fee (percentage of the construction costs),

disbursements for specialty consultants, and reimbursable expenses.

POLICY IMPLICATIONS

There are no policy implications.

FINANCIAL IMPACT
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The contract with Friggstad Downing Henry Architects to provide the Consultant Services for the
design and contract administration services for the Blairmore Centre Phase Il project is within City
Council’s approved authorized expenditure of up to $2,220,000.

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice, pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C01-021, Public Notice Policy, is not

required.

A3)  Request to Sell City-Owned Property

Parcel 1, Block 962, Plan 101877228 (111 Hampton Circle)
Parcel 2, Block 962, Plan 101877228 (119 Hampton Circle)
Parcel 3, Block 962, Plan 101877228 (215 Hampton Green)

Hampton Village Neighbourhood
(File No. CK 4020-1, LA 4217-06-6)

RECOMMENDATION: 1)

2)

3)

4)

ADOPTED.

BACKGROUND

that the Land Branch Manager be authorized to sell Parcels
1, 2 and 3, Block 962, all in Plan 101877228 to the highest
bidder through a public tender process, with reserve bid
prices as outlined in this report, plus applicable taxes;

that if the parcels are not sold through the tender process
they be placed for sale over-the-counter, on a first-come,
first-served basis;

that His Worship the Mayor and the City Clerk be
authorized to execute the necessary documentation to
complete the sales by public tender; and

that the Land Branch Manager be authorized to administer
development controls as a condition of sale for the parcels
in accordance with the criteria outlined in this report.

The purpose of this report is to obtain approval to sell three multi-family residential parcels in the
Hampton Village neighbourhood as shown on Attachment 1 through a public tender process and to
administer development controls on the sites.

It should be noted that City Council approved the Hampton Village architectural controls for all
multi-family residential parcels on January 23, 2006. The development controls that are proposed in
this report will supplement those architectural controls in order to define the vision for these sites.
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At its meeting held June 23, 2006 the Land Bank Committee considered a report of the General
Manager, Community Services Department respecting the sale of three multi-family parcels
including 110 Hampton Circle, 118 Hampton Circle and 3115 McClocklin Road. The sale of these
parcels was approved by City Council on June 26, 2006. The Land Bank Committee also resolved:

“2)  that the Land Bank Manager be authorized to report directly to City Council
on July 17, 2006 with respect to the sale of the three additional multi-family
parcels in this area (Lots 1, 2 and 3, Block 962, Plan 101877228).”
REPORT
Two of the three parcels recommended for sale in this report will support grouped townhouse styles
of multi-family residential development. One of the parcels will support a three-storey apartment
style multi-family residential development.

Grouped Townhouse Parcels

Parcels 2 and 3, Block 962 are zoned RMTN, and have been designed to accommaodate townhouses
in a grouped arrangement. These parcels are directly adjacent to the neighbourhood core park and
have been graded to accommodate walkout basements adjacent to the core park. These parcels are
also very desirable due to their close proximity to the Village Square Park, which is being
landscaped extensively this summer.

Apartment Style Parcel

Parcel 1, Block 962 will accommodate apartment style multi-family units and has been zoned RM3.
This site is also close to the Village Square, proposed community centre, and neighbourhood
commercial sites. This site will provide an opportunity for a three or four storey development.

Reserve Bid Prices

All three parcels will be advertised and tendered with reserve bids.

The Administration recommends that for the grouped townhouse parcel (Parcel 2, Block 962) that a
price of $275,000 per acre be used to establish the reserve bid price as follows:

Parcel 2, Block 962  1.07 acres Reserve Bid Price: $ 295,000 plus applicable taxes

For the grouped townhouse parcel (Parcel 3, Block 962), it is recommended that a price of $275,000
per acre be used to establish the reserve bid price as follows:
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Parcel 3, Block 962 2.691acres  Reserve Bid Price: $740,000 plus applicable taxes

For the apartment style townhouse parcel (Parcel 1, Block 962), it is recommended that a price of
$290,000 per acre be used to establish the reserve bid price as follows:

Parcel 1, Block 962  0.992 acres  Reserve Bid Price: $288,000 plus applicable taxes

These prices have been set based on anticipated summer 2006 servicing rates. Tenders will be
awarded to the highest bidder over the reserve bid that meets the conditions set out in the tender
documents. If there is any uncertainty regarding the bids received, the appropriate reports and
recommendations will be provided to City Council. The successful bidder will not be able to obtain
a building permit until receiving final approval from the Land Branch with respect to the
architectural controls for multi-family sites in this area. There is no appeal process for those who
may wish to challenge the decision of the Land Branch in its interpretation of architectural controls.

If these parcels do not sell through the tender process, they will be made available for direct
purchase from the Land Branch.

Development Controls

In addition to the architectural controls that have been established for all multi-family parcels in this
neighbourhood, the following development controls are proposed:

Grouped Townhouse (Parcels 2 and 3, Block 962)

a) The development shall consist of ground-oriented housing units only. No dwelling
units shall be located above or below another;

b) All buildings shall have a maximum of two storeys in elevation;

C) The size of the units shall be a minimum of 1,000 square feet at or above grade,
excluding the garage;

d) Each unit shall have, as a minimum, a single-wide attached or detached garage; and

e) The maximum allowable density for the parcel shall be 12 units per acre.

In addition to the above, a clause will be inserted into the Agreement for Sale requiring the
purchaser to construct a black aluminum or wrought iron fence along the edge of the parcel adjacent
to the dry pond similar to the fencing being used by the City along the linear and neighbourhood
parks in other areas.

Apartment Style Townhouse (Parcel 1, Block 962)

a) The development shall consist of apartment style housing units with a common
entrance only; and
b) All buildings shall have a minimum of three storeys in elevation.



MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF CITY COUNCIL
MONDAY, JULY 17, 2006

PAGE 15

OPTIONS

The only option would be to not proceed with the sale of the land at this time.

POLICY IMPLICATIONS

There are no policy implications.

FINANCIAL IMPACT

The proceeds from the sale of this land will be deposited into the Land Development Fund 50
account for Hampton Village.

PUBLIC NOTICE

The land is to be sold at fair market value and through a public tender process. Public Notice
pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C01-021, Public Notice Policy, is not required.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Plan showing the sites within the Hampton Village Neighbourhood
2. Hampton Village Neighbourhood Concept Plan

A4)  Request to Lease City-Owned Land
(File No. LA 4226-06-5; CK. 4225-1)

RECOMMENDATION: 1) that City Council approve the lease of 420 — 52" Street East,
legally described as Lot 14, Block 863, Plan 101329477 to
Saskatoon Wash World Inc. The terms and conditions of the
proposed lease are as follows:

a) annual lease rate of $7,800.00 plus G.S.T.

b) lease term of five years, plus an option to renew for
an additional five-year term subject to mutual
agreement

C) the Lease Agreement would be terminated in the

event servicing of 52™ Street were to be completed.
The Landlord (the City of Saskatoon) must provide
the tenant with 120 days notice of this action

d) Lessee is responsible for the property taxes and on-
going maintenance of the site

e) the Lessee is to carry a minimum $2,000,000 liability
insurance; and
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2) that the City Solicitor be instructed to prepare the necessary
documentation for execution by His Worship the Mayor and
the City Clerk.
ADOPTED.
BACKGROUND

Located in the Hudson Bay area, the subject property is zoned IL1 - Light Industrial. It is an
unserviced site which is similar to other parcels situated in the section of 52" Street that lies
between Faithfull and Miners Avenues. The servicing status in this area is not expected to change
in the near future as property owners are currently not motivated or interested in proceeding in this
regard.

It is the current policy of the City of Saskatoon not to sell unserviced lands within the City limits.
As a result, this parcel is being held in limbo until such time as the servicing of this area can be
completed.

REPORT

The subject property is a 1.33 acre parcel situated just east of Faithfull Avenue, on the north side of
52" Street (Attachment 1). The proposed tenant, Saskatoon Wash World Inc. owns the adjacent
property to the west, and is in the process of exercising their option to purchase the adjacent site
north of the subject property.

Saskatoon Wash World is interested in leasing the subject property for the purpose of providing a
secure, compounded area at the rear of their site (110 Faithfull Crescent) to be used for storage of
buses. The tenant has indicated they would like to purchase the site when it does become available.

The proposed annual rate for the lease ($7,800 plus G.S.T.) has been determined through
negotiations with consideration being given to the fact that despite being an unserviced site it is
situated within city limits. The lease revenue is to be deposited in to the General Revenue
Account.

The terms and conditions of the proposed lease are as follows:

Rate: $7,800 per year plus G.S.T.

Term: Five years plus an option to renew for an additional five-year term,
subject to mutual agreement

Taxes: Lessee is responsible for property taxes and on-going maintenance
of the site

Improvements: No permanent structures to be constructed on the site;
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Termination:

OPTIONS

Only in the event 52" Street is to be serviced. The Landlord is to
provide 120 days notice

Insurance: Lessees to carry minimum $2,000,000
liability insurance with the City of Saskatoon named as an additional

insured

The only option would be to deny the request to lease the property.

POLICY IMPLICATIONS

There are no policy implications.

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C01-021, Public Notice Policy is not required.

ATTACHMENT

1. Map indicating location of subject property.

A5)  Request For Encroachment Agreement

12-14 23" Street East

Lots 11 & 12, Block 16, Plan 101576066

(File No. CC 4090-2)

RECOMMENDATION:

ADOPTED.

1)

2)

3)

that City Council recognize the encroachment at
12-14 23" Street East (Lots 11 & 12, Block 16, Plan
101576066);

that the City Solicitor be instructed to prepare the
appropriate encroachment agreement making provision to
collect the applicable fees; and,

that His Worship the Mayor and the City Clerk be authorized
to execute, on behalf of the City of Saskatoon under the
Corporate Seal and in a form that is satisfactory to the City
Solicitor, the agreement with respect to this encroachment.

The new owner of the property located at 12-14 23" Street East has requested to enter into an
Encroachment Agreement with the City of Saskatoon. An Encroachment Agreement is already in
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place, however; the property is changing ownership, and a new agreement has been requested. As
shown on the attached Real Property Report, the building encroaches onto city property (rear lane)
by 0.07 meters and onto Wall Street by 0.02 meters to 0.07 meters. The encroachments have likely
existed since the building was constructed prior to 1930. The total area of encroachment is
approximately 1.2 m? and will, therefore, be subject to an annual charge of $50.00.

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice, pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C01-021 (Public Notice Policy), is not required.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Letter from the owner received July 5, 2006
2. Real Property Report dated June 15, 2006

A6) Enquiry — Councillor D. L. Birkmaier (May 23, 2006)
Enterprise Zone Policy
(File No. CK. 411034, PL.4110 - 34)

RECOMMENDATION: that the information be received.

BACKGROUND

Councillor Birkmaier made the following inquiry at the meeting of City Council on May 23, 2006:

“The Enterprise Zone has been a very successful project and has enabled many
properties to improve and enhance their businesses. Would the Administration
please advise if the Fleetguide property would qualify under 3.6 Enterprise Zone
Policy — Relocation Assistance/Land Exchange.”

REPORT

Fleetguide Truck and Trailer Repair Ltd. are located at 309 — 319 Avenue B North in the Caswell
Hill neighbourhood. This property is located within the Enterprise Zone and is identified as a
property which qualifies for Relocation Assistance and/or Land Exchange.

Fleetguide repairs large tractor trailer container units. The site is zoned IL1 (Light Industrial) and
IH (Heavy Industrial), both zones have a Holding (H) symbol meaning no expansion of the
operation can occur. The industrial use occurs mainly within a mixed use area containing both
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residential and commercial uses. It has been the desire of the Caswell Hill community to see
improvement of the south part of Caswell Hill including the relocation of the Fleetguide operation.
The company must park and repair large container units on site, which can be unsightly.

There are potentially two types of incentives which could assist Fleetguide in relocating to a more
suitable location:

1. Relocation Assistance
Fleetguide is eligible to apply for a cash incentive to assist with moving expenses. There is
no set amount stipulated in the Enterprise Zone Policy, however, the Adjudication
Committee would measure the benefit of the relocation to the area and provide a
meaningful amount of incentive to assist the relocation.

2. Land Exchange
Fleetguide has the option of negotiating a land exchange with the City of Saskatoon. If
Fleetguide was able to find a suitable site from the city’s Industrial Land Inventory,
potentially, an exchange of properties could be arranged. The Enterprise Zone could assist
financially towards balancing any difference in property values between the current site and
the new site. Relocation Assistance may be used in conjunction with the Land Exchange
incentive.

The Land Exchange incentive requires that Fleetguide exchange land only with the City of
Saskatoon to ensure that the reuse of the existing Fleetguide site is not another industrial use. The
purpose of this incentive is to see a gradual improvement in neighbourhoods affected by heavy
industrial uses. The Caswell Hill Local Area Plan identifies this area for a residential infill
development which is more compatible with the Caswell Hill neighbourhood.

Members of the Enterprise Zone Adjudication Committee have held at least two meetings with
the owners of Fleetguide since 2002. The purpose of the meetings was to make them aware of
the available incentives. However, to date, no application for incentives has been received from
Fleetguide. The Administration is willing to meet further with Fleetguide once they are prepared
to relocate.

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice, pursuant to Section 3 of the City of Saskatoon Policy No. C01-021 (Public Notice
Policy) is not required.

ATTACHMENT

1. Location Plan of the Fleetguide Site at 309 — 319 Avenue B North
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IT WAS RESOLVED: that the information be received and that the matter be referred to the
Mayor’s Office.

A7)  Municipal Enterprise Zone
List of Recently Approved Applications
(File No.: PL. 4110 — 34; CK. 3500-15)

RECOMMENDATION: that the information be received.

ADOPTED.

BACKGROUND

Purpose of the Municipal Enterprise Zone

The Municipal Enterprise Zone was established by City Council in 2002 to provide financial
incentives to encourage more economic development in seven core neighbourhoods and two core
industrial areas of Saskatoon. Among many incentives, the Municipal Enterprise Zone will provide
automatic rebates for building, plumbing, sign permit fees, rebates for land use fees such as
rezoning and discretionary uses, tax abatements for up to five years, and one year grant in lieu of
tax abatement. The program is temporary until the funds are spent. City Council provided
$500,000 of initial funding for the program in the spring of 2002, and renewed the program funding
with another $500,000 in March 2006.

REPORT
The following applications were approved by the Adjudication Committee on June 7, 2006.

1. Performance Plus — 416 22™ Street West — Approval of Facade Appearance Grant worth
$2,500.

2. The Signsmith — 543 20" Street West — Approval of Facade Appearance Grant worth
$2,500.

3. Howard’s Moving and Storage — 214 Avenue D South — Approval of Facade Appearance
Grant worth $2,500.

4. Village Green Furniture & Appliance — 308 20" Street West — Approval of Facade
Appearance Grant worth $2,500.
5. New Community Credit Union — 321 20" Street West — Approval of Facade Appearance

Grant worth $2,500.

6. 20 Above Holdings — 424 20™ Street West — Approval of Facade Appearance Grant
worth $2,500.

7. Riverhouse Gallery — 308 Spadina Crescent West — Approval of Facade Appearance
Grant worth $2,500.

8. Autocolor Centre Ltd. — 501 Avenue P South — Approval of Fagade Appearance Grant
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worth $2,500.

9. Scouts Auto Parts — 515 Avenue L South — Approval of Facade Appearance Grant worth
$2,500.

During consideration of these applications, the Adjudication Committee noted that cash grants
up to $2,500 are listed as an Enterprise Zone Incentive for building fagade improvements. The
owners of the above properties will be undertaking renovations to make the front building
facades more attractive at the street level. The enhancements may include replacing old worn-
out building materials, painting, sandblasting, stuccoing, etc.

Follow-up inspections will be undertaken at all of the above locations. The committed funds
will be provided to the owner only when it is clearly demonstrated that a significant
enhancement to the front fagade of the building has been made.

FINANCIAL IMPACT

As of May 31, 2006, there was $436,458 remaining in the Municipal Enterprise Zone account. The
above applications total approximately $22,500 and are within the means of the Enterprise Zone
Program.

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice, pursuant to Section 3 of the City of Saskatoon Policy C01-021 (Public Notice
Policy) is not required.
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A8)  Municipal Enterprise Zone
Elm Terrace Park - 802 Avenue K North
(File No.: PL 4110 —34 —47; CK. 3500-15)

RECOMMENDATION: 1) that City Council approve a five-year tax abatement of the
incremental taxes for the construction of 11 new townhouse
dwellings at 802 Avenue K North in the Westmount
neighborhood,;

2) that the five-year tax abatement be effective in the next
taxation year following completion of the project as outlined
in Attachment 1 of this report; and

3) that the City Solicitor be requested to prepare the necessary
bylaw and agreement.

ADOPTED.

BACKGROUND

On June 7, 2006, the Municipal Enterprise Zone Adjudication Committee considered an
application from Ehrenburg Homes Ltd. for assistance to construct 11 dwelling units in a street
townhouse configuration at 802 Avenue K North. This property is located in the Westmount
neighbourhood. The site was formerly a vacant site. (See Attachments 1 and 2.)

REPORT

Ehrenburg Homes’ application for incentives under the Municipal Enterprise Zone was made
through the office of the City of Saskatoon’s Housing Facilitator. A thorough review of the
application was conducted, and it has been determined that the project warrants consideration for
incentives under the Municipal Enterprise Zone. Ehrenburg Homes has applied for:

Development Plan and Zoning Amendment Fees ...... $6,165.12 (includes Advertising)

Subdivision Fees (Condo)........ccccereverenineninenenn 100.00
Off-Site Development Charges- .......c.ccccoeevverieennnnn. 35,120.36
Total ..o $41,385.48

All required building and plumbing permit fees will also be automatically rebated to the owner
of the property upon completion of the project (estimated at $4,723). A five-year property tax
abatement is also being requested. The total value of the tax abatement (increment only) is
estimated to be $80,065.

The Adjudication Committee deliberated about the merits and the proposed value of the
development to the Municipal Enterprise Zone. The Adjudication Committee agrees with the
Housing Facilitator’s report and recommendation that the development will add valuable new
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housing stock to the Westmount neighbourhood and this is consistent with the purpose of the
Municipal Enterprise Zone policy. However, the Adjudication Committee approved 75% of the
off-site development charges for the following reasons:

1. This project is modest in size relative to other projects in the Municipal Enterprise
Zone.
2. It has not been the precedent of the Adjudication Committee to grant a full rebate

of the off-site levies due to large dollar amount of these levies.
The Adjudication Committee resolved to approve the following incentives:
Development Plan and Zoning Amendment Fees ...... $6,165.12
Subdivision Fees (Condo)........cccccevvevvevieiieieciennn, 100.00
75% of Off-Site Development Charges........cc.ccccueuee. 26,340.27

The total value of the incentives approved, plus the automatic building and plumbing permit
fees, is $37,328.39.

The City of Saskatoon’s Housing Facilitator will conduct a follow-up inspection to ensure that
the project is completed according to the proposal described in Attachment No. 1 prior to
disbursement of any rebates.

The Adjudication Committee is recommending that City Council grant the five-year property tax
abatement commencing in the next taxation year after completion of the project.

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice, pursuant to Section 3 of the City of Saskatoon Policy No. C01-021 (Public Notice
Policy) is not required.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Project Proposal from Ehrenburg Homes Ltd.
2. Location Map of 802 Avenue K North
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A9)  Changes to Leisure Services Admission and Program Rates and Fees Affected by the
Change in the GST Rate from Seven Percent to Six Percent
(File No. LS 1720-5; CK. 1720-3)

RECOMMENDATION: that the information be received.

ADOPTED.

BACKGROUND

In early May 2006, the Federal Government announced, with the 2006 budget, the planned change
to the GST rate from seven percent to six percent and indicated the change would be effective July
1, 2006.

For the information of Council, the current rates and fees for admissions and programs at the civic
leisure facilities are published with GST included. For this reason, your administration is required
to adjust our rates and fees to reflect the one percent change in the GST rate.

REPORT

In response to the Government’s announcement to change the GST rate from seven percent to six
percent, your administration has done a review of our existing rates and fees and made adjustments
as required. Attachment 1 demonstrates the changes to admission rates for all applicable civic
facilities within the Leisure Services Branch.

In the process of adjusting the rates and fees, as has been our past practice, all rates and fees have
been rounded to the nearest nickel, dime, quarter or dollar, whichever is applicable.

Also for the information of Council, the current rate structures for the admission rates at the Leisure
Services Facilities are outlined in Attachment 2 and can be used when referencing the admission
rates in Attachment 1.

The price of a ride at Kinsmen Park Rides is less than $1 and primarily targets a child under the age
of 14, therefore does not attract GST. For this reason, the ride rate is not required to be adjusted
and has not been included in the attached summary.

Of note, the fees for all registered programs have also been reassessed and adjusted to reflect the
new GST rate. Since there are so many varied program fees, these fees have not been included for
the purpose of this report.

POLICY IMPLICATIONS

There are no policy implications

COMMUNICATIONS PLAN
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The adjusted admission rates will be posted at each civic facility and a general press release will be
issued to notify the public we have made the appropriate adjustment to the admission and program
rates and fees.

All point of sale systems and automated registration systems have been updated to reflect the new
GST rate as of July 1, 2006.

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C01-021, Public Notice Policy, is not required.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Revised Admission Rates affected by GST rate change
2. Current Rate Structures for Leisure Admission Rates

A10) 2007 Juno Awards
Tourism Saskatoon
File No. CK. 205-31, LS 1870-12-2

RECOMMENDATION: 1) that the business plan for the 2007 Juno Awards (Attachment
1) be received as information;

2) that the balance of the City of Saskatoon’s financial
commitment to the Saskatoon Juno Awards Host Committee
($240,000) be paid out effective immediately, from the
Special Event Reserve (10-3733-008); and

3) that City Council approve a deficit balance in the Special
Event Reserve for the remainder of 2006 to accommodate the
advancement of funds to the Juno Awards Host Committee.

IT WAS RESOLVED: that the matter be considered with Item A3 of Communications to Council.
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All) Land-Use Applications Received by the Community Services Department
For the Period Between June 19, 2006 and July 7, 2006

(For Information Only)

(Eile Nos. PL.. 4115, 4355, 4350, 4300; CK. 4000-5)

RECOMMENDATION: that the information be received.

ADOPTED.

The following applications have been received and are being processed:

Development Plan

. Amendment No. DPA 18/06:
Applicant:
Legal Description:
Current Land Use Designation:
Proposed Land Use Designation:
Neighbourhood:
Date Received:

Discretionary Use

. Application No. D9/06:
Applicant:
Legal Description:
Current Zoning:
Proposed Use:
Neighbourhood:
Date Received:

Rezoning
. Application No. Z19/06:
Applicant:

Legal Description:
Current Zoning:
Proposed Zoning:
Neighbourhood:
Date Received:

. Application No. Z20/06:
Applicant:
Legal Description:

Current Zoning:
Proposed Zoning:

402-410 Avenue F South
AODPT Arch. for Juniper Housing Corp.
Lots 21-26, Block 28, Plan E5618
Low Density (conversion) and (no conversion)
Medium Density
Riversdale
June 27, 2006

327 Beechwood Crescent
Majid Damircheli / Nasrin Sagai
Lot 1, Block 133, Plan 101851433
R1A
Type Il Care Home
Briarwood

June 19, 2006

402-406 Avenue F South
AODBT Arch. For Juniper Housing Corp.
Lots 21-26, Block 28, Plan E5618
R2 & R2A
M3 by Agreement
Riversdale
June 27, 2006

320 11" Street East
Meridian Development Corp.

Lots 11,12,13 & Part 14, Block 41, Plan B1858 and,

Lot 31, block 41, Plan 011284309
R2A
RMTN by Agreement
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Neighbourhood:
Date Received:

Subdivision

Application No0.35/06:
Applicant:

Legal Description:
Current Zoning:
Neighbourhood:
Date Received:

Application N0.36/06:
Applicant:

Legal Description:
Current Zoning:
Neighbourhood:

Date Received:

Application No. 37/06:

Applicant:

Legal Description:
Current Zoning:
Neighbourhood:
Date Received:

Application No. 38/06 :

Applicant:

Legal Description:
Current Zoning:
Neighbourhood:
Date Received:

Application No. 39/06 :

Applicant:

Legal Description:
Current Zoning:
Neighbourhood:
Date Received:

PUBLIC NOTICE

Nutana
June 26, 2006

234 Streb Way and 3666 Fairlight Drive
Webb Surveys for D & S Hrischuk and A & A
Gjesdal
Lots 52 & 118, Block 866, Plan 77524804
R1A
Parkridge
June 21, 2006

115 Nelson Road
Webb Surveys for Saskatoon Catholic Schools
Part of Parcel AA, Plan 94514245
M3
University Heights Suburban Centre
June 22, 2006

106 Armistice Way
Webb Surveys for Landstar Development Corp.
Parcel X, Plan No. 101860624
M3
Nutana Suburban Centre
June 27, 2006

204 2" Street East
Webster Surveys for Evergreen Homes
Lots 1 & 2, Block 31, Plan G229
R2
Buena Vista
July 5, 2006

Dulmage Crescent (No civic address)
Webster Surveys for Dundee Realty
Parcel A, Plan 101390655
R1A
Stonebridge

July 6, 2006
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Public Notice, pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C01-021 (Public Notice Policy), is not required.

ATTACHMENTS

©ooNoUA~WNE

Plan of Proposed Development Plan Amendment No. DPA18/06
Plan of Proposed Discretionary Use No. 9/06

Plan of Proposed Rezoning No. Z19/06

Plan of Proposed Rezoning No. Z20/06

Plan of Proposed Subdivision No. 35/06

Plan of Proposed Subdivision No. 36/06

Plan of Proposed Subdivision No. 37/06

Plan of Proposed Subdivision No. 38/06

Plan of Proposed Subdivision No. 39/06

Section B — CORPORATE SERVICES

B1) Business Development Incentives Policy (C09-014)

(File No. 1965-1)

RECOMMENDATION:

ADOPTED.

that City Council consider the following recommendations from
Saskatchewan Regional Economic Development Authority
(SREDA) Board of Directors:

1)

2)

that the Board of Directors recommend that City Council
impose a moratorium on approving tax abatements or any
other incentives to new or expanding call centre companies
through Policy C09-014; and,

that the moratorium be implemented on July 17, 2006, for
any new applications, and December 31, 2006, for
applications from call center companies that have received a
proposal or information on the City’s incentive policy
directly from SREDA prior to July 17, 2006, and that the
moratorium be reviewed on an annual basis.

Under City Council’s Business Development Incentives Policy (C09-014), SREDA is
responsible to receive and review incentive applications, make appropriate recommendations to
City Council, and monitor compliance for all businesses receiving an incentive. Incentives are
targeted, and are based on the value of new construction, the creation of a specified number of
jobs, and the maintenance of certain financial requirements. City Council maintains the
responsibility for amendments to the policy.
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Attached is a memo dated June 29, 2006, from the Chair, SREDA Board of Directors, requesting
that City Council consider imposing a moratorium on tax abatements or any other incentives to
new or expanding call center companies. A copy of the policy is enclosed with the
correspondence from SREDA (Attachment 1). Representatives of the SREDA Board have
indicated their intent to attend the City Council meeting to respond to any questions Council may
have.

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice, pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C02-021, Public Notice Policy, is not
required.

ATTACHMENT

1. June 29, 2006, memo from Joe Vidal, Chair, SREDA Board of Directors

B2) Incentive Application - Maritz Research Canada
(File No. — 3500-13)

RECOMMENDATION: 1) that the application, from Maritz Research Canada, for a
five-year tax abatement on their new outbound call centre at
2318 Northridge Drive be approved as follows:

100% in Year 1
80% in Year 2
70% in Year 3
60% in year 4
50% in year 5; and,

2) that the City Solicitor be instructed to bring forward the
appropriate bylaw and agreement.

ADOPTED.

REPORT

Attached is a report from Joe Vidal, Chair, Saskatoon Regional Economic Development Authority
Inc. (SREDA) Board of Directors. The report is self-explanatory and provides the required
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information for City Council to consider the request by Maritz Research Canada for a five-year tax
abatement.

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice Pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C01-021, Public Notice Policy, is not required.

ATTACHMENT

1. Report — Chair, SREDA Board of Directors

B3)  Report on Write-Downs of Surplus Inventory During 2005
(File No. 1290-1)

RECOMMENDATION: that the information be received.

ADOPTED.

On an annual basis, the Inventory and Disposal Services Section submits a report to City Council
on the amount of the inactive stock that is written off.

For the year 2005, the write-downs of surplus/obsolete inventory were as follows:

% Of
Write down Inventory
Central Stores $ 55 .01%
Utility Services, Saskatoon Light and Power 50,254 1%
Infrastructure Services, Public Works Stores 0
Infrastructure Services, Electronic Stores 18,654 3%

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C01-021, Public Notice Policy, is not required.

ATTACHMENTS
1. Central Stores write downs of surplus/obsolete.
2. Utility Services, Saskatoon Light and Power Stores write downs of surplus/obsolete.

3. Infrastructure Services, Electronic Stores write downs of surplus/obsolete.
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Section D — INFRASTRUCTURE SERVICES

D1) Enquiry — Councillor B. Dubois (March 27, 2006)
Speed Bump — 115" Street
Adjacent to Forest Grove School
(Eile No: CK. 6320-1)

RECOMMENDATION: that the information be received.

ADOPTED.

BACKGROUND

The following enquiry was made by Councillor Dubois at the meeting of City Council held on
March 17, 2006:

“Would the Administration please report on the feasibility of installing a speed
bump on 115" Street by the cross walk in front of Forest Grove School.”

REPORT

Infrastructure Services has completed a review of 115" Street in front of Forest Grove School.
This street is classified as a major collector roadway with an average daily traffic of 8,300. 115"
Street has a speed limit of 50 km/h except in the school zone which is 30 km/h. Currently, there is
an actuated pedestrian signal corridor at this location to improve safety at this intersection. A six
year collision history shows that there has been only one collision and it did not involve a
pedestrian.

A speed study was conducted on 115" Street just west of Forest Grove School within the 30km/h
zone. The 85" percentile speed was 51.3 km/h during school hours. The 85" percentile traffic
speed represents the speed at which 85% of the traffic is traveling at or less. This speed shows that
vehicles are traveling well above the speed limit in the school zone. An active pedestrian signal
crosswalk was also placed at this location to provide the students with a safe crossing. This
pedestrian crosswalk allows the pedestrians to cross the intersection safely.

Speed humps are only used in residential areas where excessive speeding has been measured (20
km/h plus over existing speed Iimitz. Speed humps are used on local streets only therefore not
recommended for placement on 115" Street. Also, speed humps are not used on any roads that are
city bus routes.

Infrastructure Services will be using other methods to try to reduce the number of vehicles
speeding at this location. The City Police have been notified so they can enforce the speed limit at
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this location. Infrastructure Services has placed temporary traffic calming on the south side of
115" Street and Forest Drive at the crosswalk to reduce speeding. This device will also have an
effect on the motorists’ speed as they approach the crosswalk, thus improving safety. If this proves
successful, Infrastructure Services will place a more permanent device at this location. Additional
traffic calming measures are being considered for the north side as well as a center median on 115"
Street and Forest Drive.

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C01-021, Public Notice Policy, is not required.

D2) Enquiry - Councillor T. Paulsen (November 28, 2005)
Victoria Bridge
(File No. 6050-8)

RECOMMENDATION: that the following information be received.

REPORT

At the City Council meeting held on November 28, 2005, Councillor Paulsen made the following
enquiry:

“There have been many questions by the public, from a vehicular perspective, about
the utility of the Victoria Bridge, especially since there are two other bridges in close
proximity. Could the Administration please report, from a traffic perspective, on the
necessity of the Victoria Bridge.”

In December 2005, after the closure of the Victoria Bridge, the Administration conducted a
traffic re-distribution analysis in order to determine the impact of the closure of Victoria Bridge
on the other bridges. The results of the analysis are contained in the attached report entitled
“The Effect of the Victoria Bridge Closure” (Attachment 1). In brief, the Victoria Bridge is an
important link of the existing and future transportation network. Prior to the closure, there were
approximately 10,000 vehicles using the bridge on a daily basis. The removal of the bridge
means the 10,000 vehicles have to find another way of getting to their destinations. As the
attached analysis has shown, the impact has been the shifting of traffic to nearby existing
bridges. For example, the Broadway Bridge now carries approximately 25% more traffic than it
did prior to the closure.

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice, pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C01-021, Public Notice Policy, is not
required.
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ATTACHMENT

1. The Effect of the Victoria Bridge Closure

IT WAS RESOLVED: that the matter be referred back to the Administration for further
information including investigating when traffic on bridges is over-capacity.

D3)  Enquiry — Councillor T. Alm (March 27, 2006)
Advice to Residential Property Owners
Design & Construction, Circle Drive/Clarence Avenue Interchange
(File No. 6005-44, CK. 6000-1)

RECOMMENDATION: that the information be received.

ADOPTED.

BACKGROUND

The following enquiry was made by Councillor Alm at the meeting of City Council held on March
27, 2006:

“Would the Administration please notify all Community Associations and affected
residential property owners including the Oasis Manor Condominium Corporation
in advance, of all opportunities to provide input and receive information as it
pertains to the design and construction of the Clarence Avenue and Circle Drive
Interchange.”

REPORT

The Clarence Avenue and Circle Drive interchange project was approved by City Council in 2006.
Infrastructure Services has met with affected residential property owners, including the Oasis
Manor Condominium Corporation.  Communication with property owners, Community
Associations, and businesses is ongoing.

Attachment 1 outlines a meeting that was held on May 24, 2006 between Infrastructure Services
and affected owners, which was also attended by Councillor Alm. On June 26, 2006, a follow up
site meeting with the Oasis Manor Condominium Corporation was conducted on site.

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C01-021, Public Notice Policy, is not required.

ATTACHMENT
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1. Letter to property owners dated May 15, 2006

D4)  Enquiry — Councillor T. Alm (May 16, 2005)
Intersection of Taylor and Arlington
(File No. CK. 6250-1)

RECOMMENDATION: that the existing parking restrictions on the 3000 block of Taylor
Street (south side) be extended west approximately 40 meters.

ADOPTED.

BACKGROUND

Councillor Alm made the following enquiry at the meeting of City Council held on Monday,
May 16, 2005:

“Would Administration please report on the possibility of adding a left turn green
light arrow at the intersection of Taylor and Arlington. The arrow would direct
traffic traveling east on Taylor to turn north onto Arlington.”

REPORT

Infrastructure Services has completed a review of the operation of the intersection of Taylor
Street and Arlington Avenue. Traffic counts were conducted and a collision analysis of the
intersection was completed.

The intersection of Taylor Street and Arlington Avenue has four approaches and currently operates
with 2 lanes of travel per direction. The attachment shows the existing geometric layout of the
intersection. Traffic counts indicated that 20,150 vehicles are traveling on Taylor Street (just east
of Arlington Avenue), compared with 5,220 on Arlington Avenue. A significant portion of the
traffic in the intersection is traveling westbound on Taylor Street to southbound on Arlington
Avenue or vice versa. Left turn movements from Taylor Street currently account for 35 percent of
the west bound traffic and 7 percent of the east bound traffic. As a result, a left turn advance arrow
is provided for westbound vehicles and is activated as demand requires.

At the intersection of Taylor Street and Arlington Avenue, there were 113 collisions reported in the
past 5 years. Of these collisions, 47 were collisions involving a vehicle making a left turn, while 29
were rear end collisions.

In order to improve the safety at the intersection while maintaining the capacity, Infrastructure
Services will be modifying the geometric layout of the intersection. The modifications will
improve the lane designation with the addition of dedicated left turn lanes along Taylor Street.
This will ensure that all vehicles are aware of the intended movements of left turning vehicles. In
the westbound direction along Taylor Street, three lanes will be provided, including a left turn lane,
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a through lane, and a dedicated right turn lane. In addition, a channelized right turn lane will be
constructed to accommodate the large northbound right turn movement and ensure an adequate
turning radius for all vehicles. A bus bay will also be incorporated along Taylor Street to prevent
westbound vehicles queuing into the intersection. The new geometric layout of the intersection is
shown in Attachment 1. Construction of the intersection modifications will occur in 2006.

In order to accommodate the proposed intersection modifications, the existing parking restrictions
on the south side of Taylor Street must be extended approximately 40 meters west. While this
portion of Taylor Street has business frontage, parking is available from the rear lane.

Given that the eastbound left turn movement accounts for only 7 percent of all eastbound traffic, a
protected left turn arrow is not warranted and will increase the overall delay at the intersection.
With the improved lane designation for westbound traffic and only one through lane, eastbound
vehicles will have a better ability to safely and efficiently make a left turn.

FINANCIAL IMPACT

The geometric modifications at the intersection of Taylor Street and Arlington Avenue are
estimated to cost $85,000. This project will be funded from the Traffic Safety budget, Capital
Project No. 631.

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C01-021, Public Notice Policy, is not required.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Existing Alignment and Proposed Intersection Improvements

D5)  Enquiry — Councillor D. L. Birkmaier (November 14, 2005)
CP Rail Underpass
City Park / North Park
(File No. 6295-1)

RECOMMENDATION: that the information be received.

ADOPTED.

BACKGROUND

The following enquiry was made by Councillor Birkmaier at the meeting of City Council held on
Monday, November 14, 2005:
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“Would the administration please address the following concerns with CP Rail
with respect to the pedestrian underpass connecting City Park to North Park.

maintenance and upkeep
safety lighting

removal of graffiti
structural repairs”

APwbhpE

REPORT

Public Works Branch of Infrastructure Services has developed an inspection and maintenance
reporting system for all pedestrian underpasses in Saskatoon. All underpasses are inspected twice
per week (Monday and Thursday). A report is completed at each location (that includes graffiti,
lighting, debris, hazardous materials, and drainage) along with the appropriate follow-up that is
required to resolve the concerns.

The pedestrian underpass of the CP Rail embankment between City Park and North Park (near 10"
Avenue North) is included in this twice-weekly inspection. This pedestrian underpass consists of a
corrugated steel culvert through the embankment. Each end is at grade with the existing streets.
Lighting is supplied by pole-mounted luminaries at each end. This location is graffiti-free at the
time of this writing and has generated few calls for service for graffiti removal. In general, its
condition is acceptable and no outstanding maintenance work has been identified.

CP Rail was contacted regarding this issue and they indicated that there were no known concerns
regarding the pedestrian underpass in question. They indicated that all maintenance activities
involving mowing, tree trimming and weed removal are performed annually (usually in August). If
the public has concerns with the maintenance of the CP Rail right-of-way anywhere throughout
Saskatoon, the Service Area Manager for CP Saskatoon Area is Donald Stevens and he may be
contacted directly:

Donald Stevens
Phone: (306) 693-5461  Fax: (306) 693-5429
Email: donald stevens@cpr.ca

The underpass structure is the property of the City of Saskatoon. Though CP Rail is responsible for
the maintenance of the embankment above and surrounding the underpass structure, they have no
involvement in the maintenance of the actual structure itself.

Public Works Branch will continue with its bi-weekly inspection and maintenance reporting at this
location.

PUBLIC NOTICE
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Public Notice pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C01-021, Public Notice Policy, is not required.

D6) 2006 Capital Budget
Idylwyld Service Road
Service Road Agreement
(File No. 6315-1 x 1704-1)

RECOMMENDATION: 1) that City Council approve a Capital Budget Project for the
reconstruction of the ldylwyld Service Road from 51 Street
to 60" Street and the resurfacing of the Idylwyld Service
Road from 60" Street to 71 Street; and

2) that City Council approve the funding of this project, from
monies received from the Department of Highways and
Transportation, being held in a suspense account.

ADOPTED.
REPORT

A Service Road Agreement for the Idylwyld Service Road was signed by the Department of
Highways and Transportation (DHT) and the City of Saskatoon on March 30, 2005 (Attachment 1).
The City of Saskatoon assumed responsibility for the service road, and the DHT agreed to be
responsible for all costs associated with the rehabilitation of the service road outlined in the
agreement.

The estimated cost for the rehabilitation of the portion from 51% Street to 60" Street is $650,000,
and the resurfacing from 60™ Street to 71% Street is $200,000. If the final costs for the
rehabilitation of the portion from 51 to 60" Street exceed $650,000, DHT has agreed to
compensate the City of Saskatoon for the required amount. Conversely, if the final amount is less
than $650,000, the City of Saskatoon will refund the difference.

The plan is to reconstruct the portion from 51 Street to 60" Street in 2006, and the resurfacing of
60™ Street to 71 Street in 2007.

In conjunction with the reconstruction of the portion from 51% Street to 60™ Street and eventual
resurfacing of the portion from 60" Street to 71% Street, Municipal Engineering reviewed the
present servicing of the Idylwyld Service Road. A functional design for the installation of water
and sewer services to properties fronting the Idylwyld Service Road has been developed. An
overview of this design is as follows:

51 Street to the South Leg of Lambert — Water service only is required along the service road,
which will be installed in the east boulevard. Sanitary sewer service will be provided by the
existing relief sewer located east of the properties. Storm services will be located adjacent to the
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existing sanitary system, and these properties will be allotted one common outlet to the storm
channel located at the back of their properties. Off-site levies have been paid on only one property
in this segment. The remaining property owners will be required to pay off-site levies in addition
to the cost of infrastructure construction when installing services in this area. The levies alone
would be approximately $1,973,000 in total for these five properties.

South Leg of Lambert to 60" Street — Water, sanitary sewer, and storm sewer services are required
along the service road. The right-of-way is wide enough to install the services in the boulevard
between the roadway and the properties. Relatively narrow easements may be required along the
front of the properties, which will be resolved when a detailed design is developed. Storm services
will be located adjacent to the existing sanitary system, and these properties will be allotted one
common outlet to the storm channel located at the back of their properties. Off-site levies have not
been paid on any properties in this segment. Property owners would be required to pay off-site
levies in addition to the cost of infrastructure construction when installing services in this area. The
levies alone would be approximately $902,000 for these six properties.

60™ Street to Marquis Drive — The properties along this segment are lightly serviced (water service
only). Off-site levies have been paid on some of the properties. This area will be able to be fully
serviced when the Marquis Trunk system is extended to Idylwyld Drive, or potentially when the
properties south of 60™ Street are serviced. When services are constructed, they will likely be
located under the Idylwyld Service Road.

North of Marquis Drive — This service road will be abandoned once the interchange at Marquis
Drive and Idylwyld Drive is constructed, and the adjacent properties will be serviced during
development of the Marquis Industrial Area.

Considering the servicing strategy that has been developed, reconstruction of the ldylwyld Service
Road south of 60" Street can be completed ahead of any potential servicing that may be completed
in the future.

The Idylwyld Service Road north of 60" Street and south of Marquis Drive requires only
resurfacing. Because these properties cannot be serviced until either the properties to the south
have installed services or the Marquis Trunks are extended to Idylwyld Drive, it is reasonable to
resurface the roadway in order to preserve the structure already in place.

When property owners choose to construct services, additional issues will need to be resolved,
including the potential closure of existing unused right-of-ways and construction of some
roadways, in particular, portions of Lambert Crescent.

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C01-021, Public Notice Policy, is not required.

ATTACHMENT
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=

Service Road Agreement
Copy of letter dated March 30, 2005 sent to Highways and Transportation.
3. City Council Resolution dated April 4, 2005.

N

D7) 2006 Capital Budget
Land Development — Prepaid Services
Marquis Industrial Area — Capital Project No. 1769-2
(Eile No. 4111-43; CK. 4125-12)

RECOMMENDATION: that City Council approve funding for the construction of area
grading within the Marquis Industrial Area east of Millar Avenue
and adjacent to Wanuskewin Road for a total of $2,195,000 Capital
Project No. 1769-2.

ADOPTED.

REPORT

The City of Saskatoon has previously approved the 2006 capital budget for the construction of
the Marquis Industrial Trunk Sewers within the Marquis Industrial Area. In addition to the trunk
sewer construction, area grading is required to facilitate the development of the Maple Leaf site
and to allow a sooner start for servicing planned in the spring of 2007 for additional saleable
industrial property. Infrastructure Services has been utilizing staged construction wherever
possible to mitigate possible poor weather conditions that may be encountered with fall
roadwork. The construction of area grading in 2006 will allow for an extended period in 2007
for water and sewer as well as roadwork construction. The water and sewer as well as roadway
services will be budgeted as part of the 2007 capital budget. The cost of area grading including
design, construction engineering, and construction has been estimated at $2,195,000.

The purpose of this item is to request funding from the prepaid service reserves for standard
services required for construction within the area.

The cost details and source of funding for this project is as follows:

Description: Project No. Amount

Gross Cost Details:
Land Development — Marquis — Area Grading 1769-2 $ 2,195,000
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Total $ 2,195,000

Financing Details:

General Prepaid Service Reserves — Engineering $ 2,195,000
Total $ 2,195,000

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C01-021, Public Notice Policy, is not required.
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D8) Capital Project 2037
Site Selection and Design of a Permanent Snow Storage Facility
Award of Engineering Services
(File No. 6290-1)

RECOMMENDATION: 1) that the proposal from UMA Engineering Ltd. for the site
selection and design for a permanent snow storage facility at
a total upset value of $150,636.60 including G.S.T. be
accepted; and

2) that the City Solicitor be instructed to prepare the necessary
Engineering Services Agreement for execution by the Mayor
and the City Clerk under the Corporate Seal; and

3) that City Council approve the transfer of $60,000 from the
Snow & Ice Reserve to Capital Project 2037 — Snow Dump
Site.
ADOPTED.

BACKGROUND

The City of Saskatoon’s Salt Management Plan states that the City is to minimize the amount of
salt entering the environment by including best salt management practices. Environment Canada
has labeled road salt a hazardous material. Outlined within the Salt Management Plan is the
addition of a permanent engineered snow storage facility in order to treat and control runoff as the
snow piles melt.

Factors considered when designing the facility include haul distances, noise control, proximity to
the storm sewer system, on-site containment and treatment, and future capacity considerations.
Other criteria to be included are the soil permeability, vegetation characteristics, ecological
sensitivity, and wildlife habitat. Consultation meetings will be scheduled during the site location
selection process to obtain feedback from the public and surrounding property owners.

Under Section 4.7.2 of the Salt Management Plan, the City of Saskatoon is to have an operational
snow storage facility by November 2007. A second facility will be required by November 2008.

REPORT

Infrastructure Services invited consultants to submit proposals for the site selection and design of a
permanent snow disposal site. Proposals were received from three consulting firms listed below.

Associated Engineering (Sask.) Ltd. UMA Engineering Ltd.
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Saskatoon, Saskatchewan

Earth Tech (Canada) Inc.
Saskatoon, Saskatchewan

Saskatoon, Saskatchewan

Proposals were received June 16™ and reviewed by the Administration. Proposals were evaluated
based on the following criteria: methodology, project comprehension, experience, and price. The
proposal from UMA Engineering Ltd. was rated highest.

The net cost to the City for the proposal submitted by UMA Engineering Ltd. is as follows.

Base Fees
GS.T

Total Fees
G.S.T. Rebate
Net Cost to City

142,110.00
8,526.60

8,526.60
142,110.00

$
$
$ 150,636.60
$
$

Insufficient funding is in place to allow for the provision of these engineering consultation services
to proceed. There is $100,000 of approved funding in the 2006 Capital Budget Project 2037 - Snow
Dump Site. We are requesting an additional $60,000 to be funded from the Snow and Ice Reserve
to Capital Project 2037, in order to cover the remainder of the consultant’s costs and City

engineering staff.

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C01-021, Public Notice Policy, is not required.

D9) Funding Transfer from Capital Project No. 1890 — Expressway Road Preservation
and Capital Project No. 1900 — Local Roads Deferred Maintenance Backlog
to Capital Project No. 836 — Arterial Road Preservation

(File No. CK. 6005-1)

RECOMMENDATION: 1)

2)

that $600,000 from Capital Project No. 1890 — Expressway
Road Preservation be returned to the Infrastructure
Replacement Surface Reserve;

that $200,000 from Capital Project No. 1900 — Local Roads
Deferred Maintenance Backlog be returned to the
Infrastructure Replacement Surface Reserve, and
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3) that $800,000 from the Infrastructure Replacement Surface
Reserve be transferred to Capital Project No. 836 — Arterial
Road Preservation.
ADOPTED.
BACKGROUND

Capital Project 1890 — Expressway Road Preservation was established to provide funding for the
rehabilitation of high-volume limited access expressways (such as Circle Drive and the Idylwyld
Freeway). The objective is to minimize the life cycle cost of preserving the expressways.
Expressways represent approximately 7% of Saskatoon’s Roadway surface area.

Capital Project 1900 — Local Roads Deferred Maintenance was established to reduce the deferred
maintenance liability relating to local roads. The objective of this program is to carry out
restoration of those roads displaying excessive cracking or pavement deformations. Local roads
make up the majority of the roadways in the City.

Capital Project 836 — Arterial Road Preservation was established to fund programs to rehabilitate
arterial roads, the high volume roads interconnecting neighborhoods (such as 8" Street East, 22"
Street West. and Attridge Drive). Arterial roads represent about 20% of Saskatoon’s roads by
surface area.

REPORT

Additional funding for arterial roads is required to make up for increased quantities of repair and
rehabilitation in 2005 and 2006. Additional work that was not originally budgeted for in 2005
includes College Drive resurfacing between Cumberland Avenue and Clarence Avenue eastbound
and westbound, as well as the resurfacing of 8" Street East eastbound between Clarence Avenue
and Lansdowne Avenue. Additional work that was not originally budgeted for in 2006 includes
work on Attridge Drive from Forest Drive to Berini Drive, as well as the proposed work on g™
Street East westbound between Boychuk Drive and McKercher Drive.

Capital Project 1890, Expressway Road Preservation, and Capital Project 1900, Local Roads
Deferred Maintenance Backlog have funding remaining from 2000 to 2003.

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice, pursuant to Section 3 of Policy No. C01-021, Public Notice Policy, is not
required.”

Moved by Councillor Birkmaier, Seconded by Councillor Alm,
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THAT the report of the Committee of the Whole be adopted.

CARRIED.

His Worship the Mayor assumed the Chair.

HEARINGS

4a)  Discretionary Use Application
Parking Station
Lot 63, Block 3, Plan 101452834 and Lot 59, Block 3, Plan A2086
ISC Surface Parcels 135994191 and 135875256
311 Avenue P South, Pleasant Hill Neighbourhood
Applicant: One Arrow First Nation
(File No. CK. 4355-1)

REPORT OF THE A/CITY CLERK:
“The purpose of this hearing is to consider the above-noted discretionary use application.

The City Planner has advised that notification posters have been placed on site and letters
have been sent to all adjacent landowners within 75 meters of the site.

Attached is a copy of a report of the General Manager, Community Services Department
dated May 30, 2006 recommending that the application submitted by One Arrow First
Nation requesting permission to use Lot 63, Block 3, Plan 101452834, and Lot 59, Block 3,
Plan A2086 (311 Avenue P South) for the purpose of a Parking Station be approved
subject to the following:

1) the applicant/developer obtaining a development permit and all other relevant
permits and licenses prior to the use of this site for the purpose of a Parking Station;

2) the provision of final landscaping and lighting details to the satisfaction of the
General Manager, Community Services Department; and,

3) the final plans submitted for the Parking Station being substantially in accordance

with those plans submitted in support of this Discretionary Use Application.

Attached is a copy of a report of the Municipal Planning Commission dated June 22, 2006
advising that the Commission supports the above-noted recommendation.”



MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF CITY COUNCIL
MONDAY, JULY 17, 2006
PAGE 45

His Worship the Mayor opened the hearing.

Mr. Randy Grauer, Community Services Department, expressed the Department’s support of the
discretionary use application.

Mr. Brad Sylvester, Chair, Municipal Planning Commission, expressed the Commission’s support
of the discretionary use application.

His Worship the Mayor ascertained that there was no one present in the gallery who wished to
address Council on this matter.

Moved by Councillor Birkmaier, Seconded by Councillor Penner,
THAT the hearing be closed.

CARRIED.

Moved by Councillor Wyant, Seconded by Councillor Paulsen,

THAT the application submitted by One Arrow First Nation requesting permission to use
Lot 63, Block 3, Plan 101452834, and Lot 59, Block 3, Plan A2086 (311 Avenue P South)
for the purpose of a Parking Station be approved subject to the following:

1) the applicant/developer obtaining a development permit and all other relevant
permits and licenses prior to the use of this site for the purpose of a Parking
Station;

2) the provision of final landscaping and lighting details to the satisfaction of the

General Manager, Community Services Department; and,

3) the final plans submitted for the Parking Station being substantially in accordance
with those plans submitted in support of this Discretionary Use Application.

CARRIED.
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5a)

MATTERS REQUIRING PUBLIC NOTICE

Proposed Street Closure

Proposed Closure of portion of Melville Street

between Clarence Avenue and 100 meters west of Brand Road
(File No. 6295-1)

REPORT OF THE A/CITY CLERK:

“The following is a report of the General Manager, Infrastructure Services dated July 5,
2006:

RECOMMENDATION: 1) that City Council considers Bylaw No 8517,

2) that the City Solicitor be instructed to take all
necessary steps to bring the intended closing
forward and to complete the closing;

3) that upon closing the portion of Melville Street on
Plan of Proposed subdivision prepared by
Saskatchewan Land Surveyor dated May 10, 2006,
it be retained by the City of Saskatoon for
consolidation with the adjacent parcels; and

4) that all costs associated with this closing be paid by
the applicant.

A request has been received from Community Services, Land Branch, to close a portion of
Melville Street between Clarence Avenue and 100 meters west of Brand Road, as shown on
Plan of Proposed subdivision prepared by Saskatchewan Land Surveyor (Attachmentl). It
is proposed that the property be retained by the City of Saskatoon for consolidation with the
adjacent parcels. As a result of the closure, Melville Street will be realigned.

Sask Power and Shaw Cable have approved this closing proposal, subject to easements
being granted for utility access or relocation. Approval has been received from the
Minister of Highways (Attachment 2).

PUBLIC NOTICE

Public Notice is required for consideration of this matter, pursuant to Section 3b) of
Policy No. C01-021, The Public Notice Policy. The following notice was given:

e Advertised in the Star Phoenix and Sun on the weekends of July 8/9, and July
15/16, 2006.
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Posted on City Hall Notice Board on Friday July 7, 2006.
Posted on City Website on Friday, July 7, 2006.

ATTACHMENTS

PwnhpE

Plan of Proposed Subdivision dated May 10 2006

Copy of letter from Department of Highways dated May 15, 2006
Proposed Bylaw No. 8517.

Copy of Public Notice —Permanent Closure- Portion of Melville Street.”

His Worship the Mayor ascertained that there was no one present in the gallery who wished to
address Council on this matter.

Moved by Councillor Penner, Seconded by Councillor Wyant,

1)

2)

3)

4)

that City Council consider Bylaw No. 8517;

that the City Solicitor be instructed to take all necessary steps to bring the
intended closing forward and to complete the closing;

that upon closing the portion of Melville Street on Plan of Proposed subdivision
prepared by Saskatchewan Land Surveyor dated May 10, 2006, it be retained by
the City of Saskatoon for consolidation with the adjacent parcels; and

that all costs associated with this closing be paid by the applicant.

CARRIED.

COMMUNICATIONS TO COUNCIL

The following communications were submitted and dealt with as stated:

A REQUESTS TO SPEAK TO COUNCIL

1) Glenn Chuback, June 30

Requesting permission to address Council regarding his property at 563/565 5™ Avenue North.
(File No. CK. 1965-1)

RECOMMENDATION: that Clause 1, Report No. 11-2006 of the Planning and Operations

Committee be brought forward and that Glenn Chuback be heard.

Moved by Councillor Penner, Seconded by Councillor Paulsen,
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THAT Clause 1, Report No. 11-2006 of the Planning and Operations Committee be brought
forward and that Glenn Chuback be heard.

CARRIED.

“REPORT NO. 11-2006 OF THE PLANNING AND OPERATIONS COMMITTEE

1. Downtown Housing — 563 and 565 5™ Avenue North
(File No. CK. 1965-1)

RECOMMENDATION: 1) that City Council approve the 563 and 565 5" Avenue North
application under the Downtown Housing Tax Exemption
Program;

2) that City Council direct the Office of the City Treasurer to
apply the five-year tax exemption of the value of the
incremental property taxes to this property according to the
City of Saskatoon Policy C09-032 (Downtown Housing
Incentives); and

3) that the five-year exemption start on January 1, 2006.

Attached is a copy of the report of the General Manager, Community Services Department dated
June 5, 2006, with respect to the above application.

Your Committee has reviewed the report and supports the recommendations of the Community
Services Department as outlined above.”

Mr. Glenn Chuback indicated that the Downtown Housing Tax Exemption Program is a good
program and expressed appreciation to the City.

Moved by Councillor Birkmaier, Seconded by Councillor Wyant,

1) that City Council approve the 563 and 565 5" Avenue North application under the
Downtown Housing Tax Exemption Program;



MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF CITY COUNCIL
MONDAY, JULY 17, 2006
PAGE 49

2) that City Council direct the Office of the City Treasurer to apply the five-year tax
exemption of the value of the incremental property taxes to this property according
to the City of Saskatoon Policy C09-032 (Downtown Housing Incentives); and

3) that the five-year exemption start on January 1, 2006.

CARRIED.

REQUESTS TO SPEAK TO COUNCIL — CONTINUED

2) Dave Robinson, July 11

Requesting permission to address Council regarding Assessment on Not-for-Profit Co-operative
Housing. (File No. CK. 1920-1)

RECOMMENDATION:  that Clause 5, Report No. 11-2006 of the Administration and
Finance Committee be brought forward and that Dave Robinson be
heard.

Moved by Councillor Penner, Seconded by Councillor Paulsen.

THAT Clause 5, Report No. 11-2006 of the Administration and Finance Committee be
brought forward and that Dave Robinson be heard.

CARRIED.

“REPORT NO. 11-2006 OF THE ADMINISTRATION AND FINANCE COMMITTEE

5. Assessment of Not-for-Profit Co-operative Housing
(File No. CK. 1920-1)

RECOMMENDATION: that the direction of Council issue with respect to providing a tax
exemption for Hector Trout Manor to deal with the 2005 tax levy.

Your Committee first received a request for tax relief from Hector Trout Manor on October 17,
2005. The Committee referred the matter to the Administration to investigate whether there is any
means to adjust the assessment under the Saskatchewan Assessment Manual, and determined there
was no means to do this, as outlined in Clause 2, Report No. 1-2006 of the Administration and
Finance Committee, (Attachment 4).

City Council referred the matter to the Saskatchewan Assessment Management Agency (SAMA) to
see if a provision in the manual would be considered to accommodate not-for-profit 